CALIFORNIA,

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND LABOR
U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

WASHINGTON, DC 20815-6100

March 30, 2010

The Honorable George Miller
Chairman

Committee on Education and Labor
2181 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC. 20515

Dear Chairman Miller:

On December 2, 2009, the Subcommittee on Health, Employment, Labor, and Pensions held a
hearing entitled, “Examining the Delphi Bankruptcy’s Impact on Workers and Retirees.” That
hearing raised more questions than it answered regarding the role of the Treasury Department,
the Presidential Task Force on the Auto Industry, and the White House in the disparate treatment
of pension benefits for Delphi workers and retirees. Unfortunately, no Administration witnesses
were called to testify at the hearing, leaving the Subcommittee incapable of conducting proper
oversight.

We subsequently requested documents from Treasury Secretary Timothy Geithner in a letter
dated December 7, 2009 to permit this Committee to perform its oversight duties. To date, the
Secretary has failed to respond in any fashion. A December 18, 2009 letter from Subcommittee
Ranking Member Tom Price to Subcommittee Chairman Rob Andrews seeking a second hearing
on the Delphi matter with witnesses called from the Administration has similarly gone unheeded.

We therefore request that you immediately subpoena all relevant documents related to the
disparate treatment of Delphi workers’ pension benefits by this Administration. Under clause
2(m)(3)(A)(1) of Rule XI of the Rules of the House of Representatives and Committee Rule 9 of
the Rules of the Committee on Education and Labor, the power to issue subpoenas on behalf of
the Committee has been delegated to you as Chairman. This Committee cannot perform its
oversight duties unless you use your subpoena power to compel the Administration to




immediately provide the Committee a copy of all documents and correspondence relating to the
federal government’s involvement in the restructuring of General Motors and Delphi’s pension
plans, including all documents relating to communications among the Auto Task Force, the
Department of the Treasury, the White House, General Motors Corporation, Delphi Corporation,
the Pension Benefit Guarantee Corporation, the UAW, and other organized labor unions.

Thank you for your consideration of our request.

Sincerely,

T
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//W"XSenior Republican Member Committee on Education and Labor
Committee on Education and Labor

Enclosures:  Letter to The Honorable Timothy F. Geithner, dated December 7, 2009
Letter to The Honorable Rob Andrews, dated December 18, 2009

cc: The Honorable Rob Andrews, Chairman, Subcommittee on Health, Employment, Labor
and Pensions
The Honorable Timothy F. Geithner, Secretary, Department of the Treasury
Mr. Ron Bloom, Senior Advisor, Department of the Treasury



